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Resolution (Price-Soto-Martinez) to SUPPORT SB 525 (Durazo) 

CLA RECOMMENDATION: Adopt Resolution (Price-Soto-Martinez) to include in the City's 2023-
2024 State Legislative Program, SUPPORT for SB 525 (Durazo), which would raise the minimum wage 
of health care workers across California. 

SUMMARY 
Resolution (Price-Soto-Martinez), introduced on June 2, 2023, indicates that SB 525 (Durazo) would raise 
the statewide minimum wage for healthcare workers, which would address healthcare labor shortages 
caused by inadequate pay and poor working conditions. SB 525 (Durazo) would require a health care 
worker minimum wage of $21 per hour for hours worked between June 1, 2024 and June l, 2025, and a 
minimum wage of $25 per hour after June 1, 2025. After the final wage increase to $25 per hour, the 
minimum wage would then be tied to inflation. The Resolution further reports that healthcare providers 
were experiencing labor shortages before the COVID-19 outbreak, which have since been exacerbated by 
the pandemic. Raising the minimum wage of healthcare workers could help prevent healthcare worker labor 
shortages and incentive more people to work in healthcare for longer periods of time. The Resolution 
therefore requests that the City support SB 525. 

BACKGROUND 
Healthcare workers are considered "essential" workers by the U.S. Department of Homeland security 
because they perform a range of functions that are essential to continue critical infrastructure operations. 
The City of Los Angeles has concurred with this designation of healthcare workers, as noted in Ordinance 
No. 187566, which states that healthcare workers are integral to the wellbeing of Los Angeles. The 
Ordinance also raised the minimum wage for healthcare workers to $25 per hour while also mandating 
subsequent annual wage adjustments to account for cost of living increases, as measured by the Consumer 
Price Index for Urban Wage Earners and Clerical Workers. 

On August 10, 2022, the Referendum Petition Against Ordinance No. 187566 was filed with the Los 
Angeles City Clerk. As a result of the filed referendum petition, Ordinance No. 187566 was suspended 
and will not take effect unless it is adopted by City voters in 2024. 

If SB 525 passes in its current form, it would supersede Ordinance No. 187566, as municipal regulations 
cannot be duplicative of state law. 

Hospitals, health systems, and clinics are facing staffing shortages that could jeopardize the availability of 
care in Los Angeles, especially in lower income communities. According to a recent American Hospital 
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